
ROLLINGWOOD HOMEOWNER'S ASSOCIATION Board Meeting Minutes for 
September 16, 2021 by Zoom meeting. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 P.M.  Board members present: Judy Bayer, 
Richard Fowell,  Kathy Walker, Doug Wickstrom, Jim Knauf, and Juanita Stucker. 
Warren Arata was absent. 
 
MINUTES (Richard Fowell) 
 
The minutes for the August meeting were reviewed by email prior to this meeting, and 
approved as corrected.  
 
TREASURER'S REPORT  (Kathy Walker) 
 
Kathy presented  the August Treasurer's report: 
 
For the period                   August 1 - August 31, 2021 
 
Beginning Balance:         $  4,509.11 
Change:                              $      78.89 
Ending Balance:               $  4,588.00 
                                            
Major income:                   $  240.00                Dues 
                                             
Major expenses:               $  148.00      Bennett Landscape, August 
 
Membership 170 : 
                
COMMUNITY RELATIONS: (Doug Wickstrom) 
 
The Torrance Planning Commission public hearing for the project on the north side of 
Via Valmonte and Hawthorne Blvd. is scheduled for October 6. 
 
COMMUNITY APPEARANCE:  (Warren Arata) 
 
Warren Arata nominated 5166 Willow Wood for the Beautification Award. 
The prize will be a gift card to Elwood Nursery. We discussed putting 
a photo of the yard with the award sign in the newsletter. 
 
MEMBERSHIP:  Juanita Stucker 
 
Juanita met the new neighbors at 29 Silver Spring and 4836 Elmdale. 
She left welcome packages at 5003 Rockbluff and 15 Silver Spring. 
 
NEWSLETTER:  Jim Knauf 
 



The Annual Meeting issue will be printed and hand-delivered. 
 
PRESIDENT:  Judy Bayer 
 
Our general meeting speaker will be Captain Louttit 
who will provide a PowerPoint presentation on the harbor.  
 
We will ask Steve Campbell to create a flyer for us. 
 
The plan is to hand out a separate flyer with the newsletter. 
 
We will include the Zoom link for the annual meeting on 
the flyer, in the paper newsletter, the electronic newsletter, 
and will Mailchimp a link reminder the morning of the 
Annual Meeting. 
 
Annual meeting will be the 19th of October, by Zoom. 
 
The meeting closed at 8:20 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Richard A. Fowell 
 
=============== 
 
https://agupubs.onlinelibrary.wiley.com/doi/full/10.1002/2015JB011938 
 
https://scedc.caltech.edu/earthquake/palosverdes.html 
 
https://www.researchgate.net/publication/286606136_The_Offshore_Palos_Verdes_Fa
ult_Zone_near_San_Pedro_Southern_California 
 


